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Honorable Timothy F. Geithner 
Secretary 
Department of the Treasury 
1500 Pennsylvania Ave NW 
Washington, DC 20220 

Dear Secretary Geithner: 

I am writing to you today to express my concerns with the initial draft proposal for the Qualified 
Residential Mortgage ("QRM") rule. My comments come in an environment where home 
prices remain weak, and the prospect for a "double-dip" in housing prices is very real. 

The proposed QRM rule calls for extensive changes in underwriting criteria for residential 
mortgage loans. I very much support a return to more prudent underwriting standards than those 
which prevailed from the years 2003-2007. However, I do not believe risk retention, especially 
as currently written, is the right approach. During the Dodd-Frank debate, I proposed an 
amendment that would have removed the risk retention statute entirely and replaced it with 
prudent underwriting standards. My amendment was not adopted, and the statutory language 
that was ultimately included in Dodd-Frank provided incredibly broad discretion to the 
regulators in structuring risk retention and defining a QRM. Before QRM rules are finalized, I 
urge you to weigh the impact of this pro-cyclical regulation on the housing market’s ability to 
recover. 

With the broader economy in mind, I believe that improvements to the proposed QRM rule 
should be considered. For example, while rules limiting negative amortization of payments or 
structures that include significant interest rate shocks make sense, a gradual phase-in approach 
for these rules would be within the statutory guidelines and might have a more muted impact on 
home prices at this time. Additionally, a rule that allows for a more sophisticated trade-off 
between down payment and other risk mitaging factors such as documentation type or credit 
score would still materially improve underwriting quality but would not represent such a blunt 
change to market conditions. 



The legislative text of the QRM statute in the Dodd-Frank Act takes up less that one half of one 
page. The statute provides regulators with a tremendous amount of discretion; too much, in fact, 
in my view. Within the wide parameters of this new law, I encourage you to ensure that the 
economic costs of these regulations are minimalized. 

Sincerely, 

Bob Corker 
United States Senator 

cc: 

Honorable Shaun Donovan 
Secretary 
Depart of Housing and Urban Development 
451 7 th  Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20410 

Honorable Ben Bernanke 
Chairman 
Board of Governors of the 
Federal Reserve System 

and Constitution Ave, NW 
Washington, DC 20551 

Honorable Mary L. Shapiro 
Chairman 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
100 F. Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20549 

Mr. John G. Walsh 
Acting Comptroller 
Office of the Comptroller 
of the Currency 
250 E Street, SW 
Washingon, DC 20219 

Honorable Sheila C. Bair 
Chairman 
Federal Deposit Insurance Corp. 
550 17 1h Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20429  

Mr. Edward DeMarco 
Acting Director 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20552 




